
 

 

 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 

 

This notice applies to your vehicle, 7SMF5EJ29SB000413. 

 
 

NHTSA Recall No. 23V602 

 

 

October 12, 2023 

 

Dear Matthew Ford, 

 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

 

Fruehauf Inc., based on information provided by SAF-HOLLAND, has decided that a defect, 

which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists in certain 2025 Fruehauf composite Dry Van trailers. 

 

WHY DOES MY VEHICLE NEED REPAIRS? 

 

Trailers equipped with Tire Pilot Plus – Electronic Regulator Control Unit Assembly tire 

pressure regulation system (TPRS) may experience unintended loss of pressure of all 8 tires 

while traveling at speeds higher than 45 mph. This can cause reduced vehicle control and/or 

stability, increasing the risk of a crash. Risk of tire tread separation and debris on the road. 

 

WHAT WILL YOUR DEALER DO? 

 

SAF HOLLAND is still finalizing a remedy.  In the interim your dealer will disable the TPP 

system, free of charge. The interim repair should take approximately .5 hours to complete.  

However, due to scheduling, your dealer may require your vehicle for longer.  Your dealer 

should be able to provide a more accurate repair estimate. You will receive a second notice once 

the final remedy becomes available. 

 

WHAT SHOULD YOU DO? 

 

Many of the affected trailers have already had the disabling service bulletin performed. You can 

verify this with the included service bulletin. If it has not already been performed, please contact 

SAF HOLLAND for a local authorized dealer and schedule an appointment for your free service 

bulletin as soon as possible.  To find your nearest dealer, visit safholland.com or call their 

warranty line at 800-767-6967. You will receive a second notice when a permanent remedy 

becomes available. 

 

WHO SHOULD YOU CONTACT WITH FURTHER QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS? 
 

If you have questions or concerns about this recall, please contact SAF HOLLAND Service & 

Warranty Line at 800-767-6967, or email service@safholland.com. 
 

mailto:service@safholland.com


 

 

If your dealer fails or is unable to remedy this defect without charge, or within a reasonable 

amount of time, you may submit a written complaint to:  

 

Administrator 

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

1200 New Jersey AVE SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

You may also call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-

9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 

 

WHAT IF YOU ARE A LESSOR? 

 

Federal law requires that you forward a copy of this safety recall notice to the lessee within 10 days. 

 

WHAT IF YOU HAVE ALREADY PAID FOR THIS REPAIR? 

 

You may be eligible to receive reimbursement for the cost of repairs made prior to receiving this 

notice.  You may submit your receipts along with the attached Service Report Form by emailing 

to service@safholland.com or by mail to SAF-HOLLAND Inc., PO Box 425, Muskegon MI 

USA 49443-0425. 

 

WHAT IF YOU NO LONGER OWN THE VEHICLE? 

 

If you no longer own the vehicle, please complete the change of ownership card and mail it to 

Fruehauf Inc., 277 Technology Way, Bowling Green KY 42101 or call 270-282-0605 for assistance. 

 

We apologize for any inconvenience and thank you for your attention to this safety matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Richard Sears 

 

Quality Manager 

Fruehauf Inc. 

 

http://www.safercar.gov/
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